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BOARD OF GARRETT COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
ADMINISTRATIVE SESSION 

July 24, 2012 
 

IN ATTENDANCE     
Chairman James M. Raley 
Commissioner Gregan T. Crawford 

      Commissioner Robert G. Gatto 
 

R. Lamont Pagenhardt, County Administrator  
 

1. The Board of County Commissioners, on a motion by Commissioner Gatto, which was seconded 
by Commissioner Crawford, and made unanimous by Chairman Raley, moved into Executive 
Session under section 10-508 of the Maryland Open Meetings Law on this date to discuss 
personnel matters.   The same motion ended the Executive Session.   

 
2. The Board approved an allocation of $500 to the Town of Friendsville for “Friendsville Days 

2012”. 
 

3. John Nelson, Director and William DeVore, Zoning Administrator briefed the Board of County 
Commissioners on Program Open Space project requests and available funding for Fiscal Year 
2013.  Wendy Yoder, Director, Department of Financial Services was also in attendance.  
Available funding is $180,141 with requested development funding of $183,816.   (Casselman 
Valley Soccer Complex will have funding approved to include a deduction of $3,888 for an 
upgrade of fencing).  The Board approved the allocation of funding to 5 sponsors which are 
attached to these administrative minutes as Exhibit 1.   All sponsors will be notified of the 
funding approval and instructed that final allocation is based on the application completion 
process. 
 

4. Commissioner Crawford provided an update on “Deep Creek Lake 2014” – International Canoe 
Federation Slalom World Championships.   Discussion on a number of matters related to 
Adventure Sports Center International (ASCI) was also undertaken.  Ms. Yoder and Michael 
Logsdon, Interim Executive Director with ASCI were in attendance.   ASCI matters included the 
following: 
 

a) Discussion of Deep Creek Lake ruleband water level and water releases.  Also, staff was 
asked to evaluate a long-term water source (well site). 

b) Planning for 2012 Nationals Race to be held at ASCI. 
c) Discussion on the Definitive Agreement between ASCI and Wisp/Recreational Industries.   
d) Mr. Pagenhardt will work with Mr. Logsdon on evaluating a marketing position to assist 

and advise on publicity and promotion. 
e) Discussion on continuing camps and other events that have in past years not 

experienced a profit. 
f) The Board asked that a site plan be made available to gain a better understanding of 

future expansions and improvements. 
g) Commissioner Crawford stressed the fact that ASCI and the Board of County 

Commissioners sitting as the Board of Directors develop 5 Year Long-Term Goals to 
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include using the 501(3)(c) to secure grant and fund raising monies.  Strategic points and 
key elements must be identified.  Commissioner Crawford also noted that the Board of 
County Commissioners need to work with the ASCI Advisory Board to make ASCI a 
destination point and not an add-on venue to other County attractions.   

 

5. Commissioner Gatto noted that he had received questions and comments on the Ad Valorem 
tax of $0.06 for Deep Creek Wastewater Sanitary District that was imposed for Fiscal Year 2013.   
Mr. Pagenhardt explained that no notice was sent to property owners who are included in the 
District and the tax rate was included in Fiscal Year 2013 Budget as part of the supplemental levy 
for special taxing areas of the District.  The Board expressed their displeasure. 

 
6. Commissioner Gatto asked that the Board of County Commissioners look into the feasibility of 

the Social Security Administration establishing a satellite or remote site in Garrett County.   Mr. 
Pagenhardt will contact Congressional and Senatorial representatives to see if this can be 
arranged.   
 

7. Chairman Raley executed a letter to the Maryland Institute for Emergency Services Systems 
informing Dr. Richard Alcorta, State Emergency Medical Director, that Dr. Richard Perry has 
been appointed as Jurisdictional Medical Advisor for Garrett County by the Board of County 
Commissioners. 
 

8. Mr. Pagenhardt reviewed dialog he has had with the Superintendent of Schools on consolidating 
informational technology responsibilities with the County and Board of Education.  The Board 
was open to this plan and Mr. Pagenhardt will work with County IT staff and Board of Education 
management on this direction.    Mr. Pagenhardt also noted that the former Dennett Road 
Elementary School is a potential site for an informational technology central department.   This 
option will be pursued. 

 
Attest:      By Order of the Board, 
 
_______________________________  _______________________________ 
R. Lamont Pagenhardt,    James M. Raley, Chairman 
County Administrator    Board of County Commissioners  
  
_____________ 
Date      
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